“The government cannot continue to spend money it does not have.  Congress must take steps to address the debt and the cost of Medicare and Medicaid must be part of that discussion.  The budget does not change Medicare for anyone 55 or older and protects those who are currently in the system.  The reforms in this budget are about preserving the program for future generations by implementing cost-effective measures,” said Stewart Bybee, Communications Director for Congressman Heller.  
